
Public Works Committee - 1st Tuesday 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - 2nd Tuesday 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - 3rd Tuesday 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - 4th Tuesday 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

Covington – Living, Learning, Working Together 

Newsletter - April 23, 2021 

All Committee meetings are held on Tuesdays at 4:00 p.m. 

Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderman John Edwards   aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Chris Richardson  aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

You may contact your  Alderman/Alderwoman by clicking on the email links below. 

Contact Covington City Hall at 901-476-9613 or 901-476-9531 

Or After Hours at 901-476-7163 

Visit us at www.covingtontn.com 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
mailto:1122jwyatt@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanedwards@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanwallace@gmail.com


Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor 

and Aldermen meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on 

the 2nd floor at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by 

visiting www.covingtontn.com.   
 

Due to COVID-19, all public meetings are being held virtually.  If you would like the link to join virtually, please 

email rray@covingtontn.com.  City Board meetings are also live-streamed on our Website and Facebook page. 

The Finance and Administration Committee met virtually on April 20, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. with the following members pre-
sent:   Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson, Aldermen:   Johnetta Yarbrough, Danny Wallace, Chris 
Richardson, John Edwards, and Jeff Morris.  Also present were:  Building Official Lessie Fisher, Public Works Director 
David Gray, Personnel Director Tiny Rose, Fire Chief Richard Griggs, Police Chief Larry Lindsey, Parks and Recreation 
Director Joe Mack, City Attorney Rachel Witherington, Assistant to the Mayor Rebecca Ray, and Recorder-Treasurer 
Tina Dunn. 
 
Chairman Alderman C H Sullivan called meeting to order. 
 
The LED Lighting presentation was delayed and will be brought back to the Finance & Administration Meeting in May.  
This project has been advertised for bids and these bids will be opened on April 26, 2021.   
 
Recorder-Treasurer requested to pay off the current leases of the three police vehicles that were purchased in the cur-
rent budget year.  The purchase of these vehicles are budgeted line items and funded by the state grant that was re-
ceived in July, 2020.   
 
Motion was made by Alderman Wallace and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough to approve the request from Director 
Dunn and pay off the current leases of the three police vehicles that  were leased in the current budget year. 
Voting Aye:  Yarbrough, Edwards, Morris, Richardson, Wallace, Hanson, Sullivan 
Motion passed. 
 
Park and Recreation Director Joe Mack began discussion on the special events application fee.  CEO James Moore, 
Boys & Girls Club,  requested that the gate receipt be waived for the tractor pull event on June 5, 2021.  Also, it was re-
quested to waive the application fee for all special events. 
 
Motion was made by Alderman Sullivan and seconded by Alderman Morris to waive the gate fee for the tractor pull event 
and waive the $25.00 application fee for all special events going forward. 
Voting Aye:  Yarbrough, Morris, Richardson, Wallace, Hanson, Sullivan 
Motion passed. 
 
Director Mack requested additional funding for the replacement of the engineer wood fiber used throughout the city on 
the playgrounds.   He requested to amend his budget for the purchase of the pour and place to be used on the play-
grounds.  This purchase will have an initial cost of $45,000.00.  This will be further discussed at the next meeting in May.  
The sales tax collections will be reviewed along with the cost savings to the City. 
 
Attorney Witherington and Director Fisher presented the proposed updates/changes to Title 4 & 5 in the Municipal Code.  
Proposed changes to Title 6 & 7 will be presented at the next meeting in May. 
 
Motion was made by Alderman Edwards and seconded by Alderman Sullivan to authorize Attorney Witherington to form 
the policy for the sale of surplus property. 
Voting Aye:  Yarbrough, Edwards, Morris, Richardson, Wallace, Hanson, Sullivan 
Motion passed. 
 
The Administrative Ordinance was presented for review.  This ordinance will be submitted for approval at the same time 
the Budget Ordinance is presented. 
 
Mayor Hanson began the first round of budget discussions.  He reported in this budget is included salary increases bring-
ing employees to the minimum range. Employees will move from one level to the next within a five-year time period.  A 
request was presented from Judge Witherington for an increase in his salary due to the increase in the workload with 
citations.  Increases for the Mayor and Aldermen were discussed.  If an increase in salary is proposed, it will not go into 
effect until the next term of office.  
 
Continued budget discussions will take place during the next regularly scheduled Finance meeting on Tuesday, May 
18th.  The first reading of the budget is scheduled for Tuesday, May 25th, the second reading Tuesday, June 8th, and 
the third and final reading Tuesday, June 22nd. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:38 p.m.    

http://www.covingtontn.com/
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
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COVID-19 UPDATES 

DSCC's Jimmy Naifeh Center in Covington will  
serve as a COVID-19 vaccination site on  

Saturdays from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. beginning April 
17. Patients must be 18 years or older and 

register online only ahead of time 
at www.dscc.edu/vaccine.   

http://www.dscc.edu/vaccine?fbclid=IwAR38OkfaNaKV3QUq_Q_71A5TlaXrksP5FkNv325tSKWzYKO9AYPEecbwDyQ






Help Nick Extinguish  
Cancer!   

Click HERE to Donate! 

Late 2019, Nick was diagnosed with lung cancer. He went through rigorous chemo and pulmonary 
surgery. Subsequently, he lost his right lung due to the extent of the cancer. Nick bounced back ra-
ther quickly, but due to his physical limitations he no longer could be a full time firefighter for The 
City of Munford - Fire Department. Thus he took all his humor and light to Baptist Regional Ambu-
lance Service - Tipton County. Just recently April 2021, Nick went for a PET scan and the doctors lo-
cated Stage 4 Cancer in his spine, liver, clavicles, jaw, and ribs. Nick will soon start rigorous chemo 
and radiation. Nick has a 1 year old daughter and spouse at home. Any help for this family in this 
time of need would be graciously appreciated. God Bless!  

https://www.gofundme.com/f/help-nick-extinguish-cancer?utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer&utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet


and now for some 

The City of Covington's local economy continues to remain strong! 
We have just received our monthly local option sales tax revenue report. Month-to-date  
sales are up 1% ($2,808). Year-to-date sales are up 11.9% ($300,035). The strength of our  

local economy depends on you, and we certainly appreciate your willingness to #ShopLocal. 
Come see us and shop in Covington soon! We'll be looking for you!  

Thanks  Atoka Parks & Recreation for  
inviting Mayor Hanson to join other  
municipal, county, and state colleagues 
in judging the “Mayor’s Pie Challenge” at 
Atoka BBQ Fest on April 10th! The 
weather was perfect and the desserts 
even better!!  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/shoplocal?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXkeQKDgzD_JUbk7Q677fpsFMhi7TCbPA9J8h654w74AYlJgLuAIRCbL2OVRhmajeqlpqHdTrxavtSEwQ6wystIiLrljevfKkD7CBb2Y7cyr2Tl2FPi62jvhgcMSWTtizM6_Pmns-tQ1bmLwnrSMIDZngrlB_taxc7EqQEQAzdJo0M6_M3EAOm9izhuD94




https://forms.gle/LBEr7nKANgJD5mTT7
http://www.welbilt.com/


mailto:lauren@covington-tiptoncochamber.com


Tuesday, May 4th 

7:30 am - 9:00 am 

Pappy & Jimmie’s 

749 N. Main St. 

Covington, TN  38019 





COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming events 

at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Do you have an announcement 

that you would like to include in 

our newsletter?  Click HERE  to 

email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com

